Waltham City Council  

Minutes of the Special Meeting of November 26, 2012

City Council Chambers, Waltham City Hall 


   President Waddick called the Special Meeting of the City Council to order at 7:00 PM. City Clerk Rosario C. Malone called the roll. Present at the roll were Councillors Curtin, Darcy, Doucette, Giordano, LeBlanc, Logan, McMenimen, Romard, Rourke, Tarallo, Stanley, Vizard, and Waddick. 

The Clerk read the Council Prayer, and then the President led the City Council in the Pledge of Allegiance.

Councillor Giordano requested a moment of silence for our men and women in the armed services serving around the world. A moment of silence was observed.

The Clerk read the call of the meeting.

To: The Members of the City Council

Under the provisions of Chapter 2, Article III, Section 2-47 of the General Ordinances of the City of Waltham, I hereby call a Special Meeting of the City Council in the Council Chambers at City Hall, 610 Main Street, Waltham in accordance with City Council Rule 60 A on:

Monday 

November 26, 2012

7:00 P.M.

For the purpose of conducting a Public Hearing and accepting and acting upon communications, and applications relative to the classification and residential factor which shall be used by the Board of Assessors to determine the percentage of the tax levy to be borne by each class of the tax real estate and personal property for the fiscal year 2013, and other related matters. 

Councillor Tarallo moved to take the Long Term Debt Committee report out of order. On a voice vote, the committee report was taken out of order.   

Long Term Debt Committee

Long Term Debt Committee recommended that the matter be referred without committee recommendation to the full City Council. That the Community Preservation Committee recommendation to allocate the following:

Community Housing Reserve (10%)


$98,004.10


Historic Preservation Reserve (10%)


$98,004.10


Open Space Reserve

(10%)


$98,004.10


CPC Administration Reserve
(0%)


$        0.00


CPA Budget Reserve

(70%)


$686,028.74

Total

$980,041.04

Councillor Tarallo moved to adopt the order. The roll was called. Voting yea were Councillors Curtin, Darcy, Doucette, LeBlanc, Logan, Marchese, McMenimen, Romard, Rourke, Stanley, Tarallo and Vizard. By a 12 to 0, the order was adopted. Order # 31832

Long Term Debt Committee recommended that the matter be referred without committee recommendation to the full City Council.

That the Community Preservation Committee recommendation to allocate the following:


Community Housing Reserve (10%)


$220,000.00


Historic Preservation Reserve (10%)


$220,000.00


Open Space Reserve

(10%)


$220,000.00


CPC Administration Reserve
(5%)


$110,000.00


CPA Budget Reserve

(65%)


$1,430,000.00







Total

$2,200,000.00

Councillor Stanley moved to adopt the order. The roll was called. Voting yea were Councillors Curtin, Darcy, Doucette, LeBlanc, Logan, Marchese, McMenimen, Romard, Rourke, Stanley, Tarallo and Vizard. By a 12 to 0, the order was adopted. Order # 31831

Councillor Tarallo moved to hear from an off City Council member, Assessor Joseph Goode. On a voice vote, the motion was approved. City Council heard from the City Assessor.Councillor Curtin thanked City Assessor Joseph Goode and his staff for all their hard work. Councillor Curtin requested a list of the tax rate of other communities for a comparison. Councillor Stanley commented on how the commercial taxes rate helps maintains the residential rate. Councillor Vizard stated that the DOR has a database of the various tax rates. Councillor LeBlanc inquired if the residential was at the maximum. Mr. Goode stated it was. Councillor Doucette thanked the Assessor’s staff and the City Auditor Paul Centoofanti and his staff. Councillor McMenimen stated that Mayor McCarthy has aided in keeping the tax rate stable. Councillor Giordano inquired if the veteran’s exemption was at the maximum. Assessor Goode state it was at the highest allow by the state. President Waddick asked if any one wanted to speak. There was none. Councillor Tarallo thanked the Assessor’s and Auditors Department for all their hard work . Councillor Tarallo moved to close the public hearing. On a voice vote, the public hearing was closed. 

Councillor Tarallo presented a resolution requesting that the maximum residential exemption allowed by law to all owner occupied homes for the fiscal year 2013. Councillor Tarallo moved to act on the resolution without committee reference. On a voice vote, the motion was approved. Councillor Tarallo moved to adopt the resolution. The roll was called. Voting yea were Councillors Curtin, Darcy, Doucette, Giordano, LeBlanc, Logan, Marchese, McMenimen, Romard, Rourke, Stanley, Tarallo, Vizard and Waddick. The resolution was adopted.

Councillor Tarallo moved for approval of the following orders.

That the City hereby establishes the Residential Factor of 0.626932 pursuant to the provisions of Chapter 56 of the Massachusetts General Laws. Said factor 

to be used  for fiscal year 2013. The roll was called. Voting yea were Councillors Curtin, Darcy, Doucette, Giordano, LeBlanc, Logan, Marchese, McMenimen, Romard, Rourke, Stanley, Tarallo, Vizard and Waddick. By a 14 to 0 vote, the order was adopted. 

Order # 31834

That the City hereby establishes a Residential Exemption of  20 %  percent twenty % for fiscal year 2013. The roll was called. Voting yea were Councillors Curtin, Darcy, Doucette, Giordano, LeBlanc, Logan, Marchese, McMenimen, Romard, Rourke, Stanley, Tarallo, Vizard and Waddick. By a 14 to 0 vote, the order was adopted. Order # 31833

Councillor Tarallo moved to adjourn. On a voice vote, the meeting was adjourned at 7:40 P M
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